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As a social worker, I learned to use person-first language to decouple 
diagnoses from the person. This strategy leads with the person, followed 
by the situation or experience. Be careful not to use a clinical diagnosis 
to describe a nonclinical situation (e.g., “I need things clean, it’s my 
OCD” or “She’s acting like she has ADD”). Never disclose a young 
person’s mental health status or diagnoses without permission and a 
good reason.

Table 15 demonstrates how person-first language works.

Table 15  Using Person-First Language to Reduce Stigma 
and Shame

INSTEAD OF SAYING TRY THIS

“My depressed student” “My student has symptoms of 
depression”

“That anxious kid” “That child seems/is anxious”

“Her alcoholic parent” “Her parent has alcoholism”

“My behavioral disorder 
student”

“My student has a behavior 
disorder”

Many kids are eager to discuss mental health and may be more 
open about it than adults. The young people I know seem to realize 
mental health is a serious problem for their generation, and most have 
personal stories and struggles. This openness is admirable, and it can 
be uncomfortable for people who grew up keeping mental illness a 
secret. If that’s you, you’re not alone. That’s also not a reason to dismiss 
children’s struggles, which can perpetuate stigma and shame.

Mental Health First Aid

In 2000, Betty Kitchener wanted to make it easier to respond 
effectively to mental health red flags. She used her background in 
education, counseling, and nursing and worked with her husband 
Professor Tony Form to codevelop and launch “Mental Health First 
Aid.” MHFA is taught by trained instructors, with a set curriculum 
and coursework, like CPR and first aid. It is a way for teens and 
adults to become mental health first responders. Today, MHFA is 
an international model, adapted and promoted in the United States 
by the National Council for Mental Wellbeing and the Missouri 
Department of Mental Health.


